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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

302146392AA

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

The Dezac Group Limited
Dezac House Montpellier Street
Cheltenham GL50 1SS
UNITED KINGDOM

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

China Intellectual Property Agency (H.K.)
2003, 20/F, Tower 5, China Hong Kong City
33 Canton Road, Tsim Sha Tsui, Kowloon
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3,8,9,10

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:

26-01-2012 

17-01-2022
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放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:
  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:
類別 Class 5
Dietary substances and preparations, including those adapted for medical or non-
medical use; food supplements; vitamins; minerals; amino acids; proteins; plant 
extracts and compounds for medical and/or dietary purposes; herbal preparations for 
medical use; naturopathic and homeopathic preparations and substances; medicated 
preparations for nutritional use; tonics (medicines); food additives for medical use; 
mineral and/or vitamin drinks; nutrients and nutriments; sprays, patches and other 
topical formulations for medical use; pharmaceutical preparations and substances 
containing essential oils; air-purifying preparations; anti-rheumatism belts; medical 
bandages, dressings and wraps; massage and body wraps for medical use; oxygen baths; 
mud for baths; medicinal mud; medicinal oils; mineral water salts; eye washes; 
medicated toothpaste and mouthwashes; dental abrasives; dental lacquer; medicated skin 
and hair care preparations; medicinal hair growth preparations.

類別 Class 7
air brushes; electric scissors; dust extracting installations, namely dust separators 
to remove air contaminants, dust or particulates from air and surfaces so as to reduce 
allergies; dust separators; aerators, namely oxygen generators for increasing oxygen 
content in water.

類別 Class 28
Fitness apparatus; indoor fitness apparatus; exercise equipment; gymnastic articles; 
exercise machines for therapeutic use, manually operated exercise machines, stationary 
exercise bicycles, treadmills, jogging machines, aerobic and stair stepping machines, 
rowing machines, apparatus used in Pilates exercises, weights for physical exercise, 
abdominal boards, chest expanders and chest pulls; sports equipment, namely sports 
balls, weight lifting belts, punch bags, boxing gloves, face masks and chest 
protectors for sports; exercise body rehabilitation equipment, namely stationary 
exercise bicycles, treadmills, jogging machines, aerobic and stair stepping machines 
and rowing machines; exercise body toning apparatus; electrical and electronic muscle 
stimulation and toning apparatus.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:
類別 Class 3
Cleaning, bleaching, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations for personal use; 
soaps, perfumery, essential oils; cosmetics; make-up; make-up pads; make-up powders 
sold in compacts; make-up removing preparations; aromatherapy preparations; 
aromatherapy fragrances, namely perfume, eau de cologne, eau de toilette and room 
fresheners (fragrances); non-medicated bath oils and bath salts; non-medicated 
cosmetic preparations for slimming purposes; skin moisturizers; skin conditioners; 
depilatory creams; hair colorants, shampoos, hair conditioners, hair highlight 
preparations, hair spray, hair lotions, hair dyes, hair paint and other hair care 
products; non-medicated toilet preparations; non-medicated skin care preparations; 
non-medicated balms, liquids, ointments, creams, powders, gels, lotions and 
emollients; massage preparations; aromatic extracts of plants other than for 
pharmaceutical use; deodorants for personal use; body sprays; temporary tattoos for 
cosmetic purposes; decorative transfers for cosmetic purposes; body paint for cosmetic 
purposes; face paint for cosmetic purposes; body art paste for cosmetic purposes; dyes 
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for tattoos for cosmetic purpose; adhesives for use with cosmetics; adhesives for use 
with decorative nail and other body art products; waxes for epilation; nail manicure 
products; false nails; preparations for forming sculpted finger nail extensions; nail 
tips; cosmetic preparations for application to finger nails; nail care products; nail 
polish and nail polish remover; nail paint for cosmetic purposes; decorative nail art 
products for cosmetic purposes; cuticle oil; cosmetic skin toners and fresheners; 
cosmetic gel for use with body toners; body scrubs and facial scrubs for cosmetic 
purposes; tanning lotions; after-sun lotions; dentifrices; toothpaste; mouthwashes and 
other cleaning preparations for oral and dental hygiene, for teeth, gum, tongue, mouth 
and dentures; perfumed preparations for use in air fresheners; perfumed sticks for 
perfuming the air.

類別 Class 8
Apparatus for the removal of body tissues by abrasion for beauty care; hand tools and 
implements for personal use; scissors, tweezers, razors and razor cases; eyelash 
curlers; cuticle nippers and tweezers; depilation appliances; apparatus for removal of 
facial and body hair; electric devices for personal use in cutting, removing and 
trimming hair; non-electric hair styling apparatus; apparatus for epilating; electric 
makeup remover appliances; electric appliances for styling, perming and caring for the 
hair; apparatus for dressing the hair; apparatus for tattooing; apparatus for use in 
manicure; finger nail polishers; nail clippers, buffers, files, nippers and pinches; 
manicure sets; ear piercing apparatus; hair clippers for personal use; non-electric 
hair curling implements; hand operated atomizers, sprayers and vaporizers, all being 
for insecticides.

類別 Class 9
Contact lenses; spectacles; sunglasses; batteries; mains adaptors; body weighing 
scales.

類別 Class 10
Dental apparatus; electrical apparatus for the treatment and relief of pain for 
medical use; electrical and electronic muscle stimulation and toning apparatus; 
therapeutic body toning apparatus; abdominal belts; massaging devices, namely 
massaging apparatus for personal use; vibro massage apparatus, namely electronic 
massage apparatus for personal use; electrical and electronic medical apparatus and 
equipment for personal use; medical apparatus and instruments for hair removal and 
skin rejuvenation; radiation emitting medical apparatus; light-based medical 
apparatus; medical light producing devices for therapeutic and aesthetic treatment of 
skin and hair; light therapy devices, namely sensory light therapy units, full 
spectrum light bulbs; lamps used for the treatment of seasonal affective disorder and 
for simulating natural sunlight and light-based combs for cosmetic use; air cushions 
for medical use; mattresses and beds, all being for medical purposes; heating pads for 
medical purposes, being either chemically or electronically activated; cooling pads 
for medical purposes, being either chemically or electronically activated; medical 
devices for slimming treatments, namely abdominal pads and pads for placing on the 
limbs or torso; exercise machines for rehabilitation and therapy purposes; medical 
pillows for the treatment of insomnia; skin treatment apparatus particularly for the 
treatment of acne, namely anaesthetic masks and lasers for medical use; apparatus for 
laser epilation for aesthetic use; body function monitoring apparatus for personal 
use; blood pressure monitors; heart rate monitors; electric toning and massaging 
appliances for personal use; laser treatment apparatus and instruments for aesthetic 
use, but not for medical use; light treatment apparatus and instruments for aesthetic 
use, but not for medical use.


